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ADVISORY: Civilian Complaint Review Board to Hold Community Board 

Meeting in Queens 

New York, NY – The Civilian Complaint Review Board (CCRB) will hold its monthly Board 

Meeting at Queens Library at Long Island City on Wednesday, January 10, 2018 at 6:30 p.m. 

Community members, advocates, the Board and commanding officers from area precincts will be 

present to discuss police-community relations in Queens. During this first meeting since the City 

Council passed the Right to Know Act, the Board will address the legislation and the impact its 

enactment will have on police-civilian interactions and Agency operations. 

The CCRB welcomes all New Yorkers to share their experiences with police-community 

relations. Agency investigators will be present to receive complaints of police misconduct. 

 

WHO: Karen Dennis, President, PSA 9 Police Precinct Community Council 

Deputy Inspector Peter Fortune, Commanding Officer, 103rd Precinct  

Captain Nicola Ventre, Commanding Officer, 110th Precinct 

Captain Osvaldo Nunez, Commanding Officer, 114th Precinct 

Kenny Carter, Founder, Fathers Alive in the Hood (F.A.I.T.H.) 

Jonathan D. Logan, Vice President, Cambria Heights Civic Association 

Reverend Thia Reggio, Pastor, Astoria First Presbyterian Church  

Speakers and participants still in formation 

WHAT: Public Board Meeting on Police-Community Relations in Queens 

WHEN: Wednesday, January 10, 2018, 6:30 p.m. 

WHERE:  Queens Library at Long Island City 

37-44 21st Street 

mailto:press@ccrb.nyc.gov


Long Island City, NY 11101 

 

### 

The New York City Civilian Complaint Review Board (CCRB) is the largest police oversight entity in the nation and 

is empowered to investigate, mediate, prosecute, and recommend disciplinary action for complaints alleging 

misconduct by NYPD officers. See NYC Charter § 440(c)(1). The agency's jurisdiction includes excessive and 

unnecessary force, abuse of authority, discourtesy, and use of offensive language. To further this mission, CCRB 

issues monthly, biannual, and special statistical and qualitative reports analyzing trends and recurring issues 

arising from the many thousands of civilian complaints it receives each year. 


